Changing Gears January 2009

Newsletter of the Davis Bike Club

Message from the President

Stu Bresnick

Welcome to 2009! I hope it is a safe and healthy year for all of us. We are having a break from our usual newsletter. Dan Shadoan, who has been graciously filling in as temporary newsletter editor, is taking a sabbatical. Meanwhile, we are searching for a permanent editor and expect to have someone by March.

I want to use this opportunity to briefly communicate with members and transmit some timely information. This, and future updates, will all be on the website so I encourage you to check the website.

I am pleased to announce that we have a new Board of Directors for 2009, with a good mix of new faces and returning members. I think it is important to bring new faces on the Board each year, to keep us energized and to bring in new ideas and a fresh perspective. We owe a big thanks to all the Directors (past & present), who work to help keep the club strong and active. Following are the 2009 Directors of DBC:

President	Stu Bresnick	530-756-0420	hfhstu@omsoft.com
Vice President	Alan Hill	530-792-8900	arhill8711@sbcglobal.net
Treasurer	Marnelle Gleason	530-753-9331	marnglea@sbcglobal.net
Recording Secretary	Carolyn Regan	530-750-1005	regan35@pacbell.net
Corresponding Secretary	Marlene Hanson	530-662-0638	mhanson516@aol.com
Quartermaster	Dave Joshel	530-756-7409	davidjoshel@hotmail.com
Safety	Phil Coleman	530-756-4884	pkcoleman@comcast.net
Race Team	Robin Rolles	530-383-3187	robin.rolles@wavecable.com
Philanthropy	Milt Blackman	530-756-5540	miltblackman@hotmail.com
Newsletter	Temp Pool	-	dbcnewsletter@gmail.com
Touring	Steve Kahn	530-758-4083	patsteve@pacbell.net
Membership	Bruce Winder	530-758-1544	dbcmembership@gmail.com
Public Relations	John Whitehead	530-758-8115	jcw@dcn.davis.ca.us
Double Century	Robin Neuman	530-758-1917	roknrobin2@aol.com
Foxy's Fall	John Hess	530-753-2970	johnfhess@comcast.net
Ultra Cycling Events	Paul Guttenberg	530-297-5942	cycledad@juno.com

- <u>The January membership meeting</u> will be held 7PM, Monday, January 5th in the Blanchard Room of the Davis Library. Steve Macaulay will be presenting a slide show of the 2008 DBC France tour.
- The February membership meeting will be held 7PM, Monday, February 2nd in the Blanchard Room of the Davis Library. This will be the annual Touring meeting, where 2009 Tours will be announced and signups will take place. Be sure to attend if you are interested in joining a 2009 tour.
- The Ride Calendar for each month is posted on the DBC website: www.davisbikeclub.org

If you have any questions or comments please contact me or one of the other Directors.

Ride Safely,

Stu

Double Century 40" Anniversary Needs Help!!

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED: The 2009 Davis Double Century is still a few months away, but the planning will be starting in January. The DC will be held Saturday, May 16, 2009. Several positions need to be filled:

- 1. Food ordering and distribution.
- 2. Preparation and serving of the meal at the Finish.
- 3. First aid coordinator.
- 4. Co-captain for setting up and tearing down the Start/Finish area.

Experience NOT needed – we will provide guidance and assistance. We need your help to make the 40th DC as big a success as the first 39. Please contact me with any questions or to volunteer your time: Robin Neuman, DC coordinator, roknrobin2@aol.com.

THE DAVIS BIKE CLUB IS FUELED BY VOLUNTEERS – PLEASE PROVIDE THE FUEL NEEDED TO KEEP US STRONG AND HEALTHY

Davis Bike Club 610 Third Street Davis. CA 95616



Happy New Year!

DBC Membership Card

Non-expired date and this card signify the above person and/or family is a member in good standing of the Davis Bike Club.